
Municipal Responses to ARPA funding for premium pay for essential workers 

 

New Rochelle 

 

Scarsdale 

Dan,  
 
I hope all is well. Scarsdale used its ARPA funds so far to reinstate salary increases to CSEA Village Hall 
and Non-Union staff, who were not given a standard 2% increase as part of COVID Austerity for the FY 
20-21 budget cycle.  
 
This is the only wage-related use of ARPA funds I’m aware of for us.  
 
Aylone 

Bedford 

Dan,  

In response to your question.   

Has anyone used or plans to use ARPA money to provide premium pay for essential 

workers/first responders? 

The Town Board considered allocating some funding initially, but they ultimately decided not to do so.  

 

Regards, 

Abe 

 

 

Hey Dan! 

Long time no hear, I am working on ARPA funding for the City of New Rochelle so, feel free to give me a 
call. I have done extensive research on premium pay.  
 
Regards, 
Rita 
 

Rita Azrelyant 

Assistant to the City Manager 
City of New Rochelle | 515 North Ave. | New Rochelle, New York 10801  
Office:  914-654-2148 | Fax: 914-654-8169 | Email: RAzrelya@NewRochelleNY.com 

  



Town of Mamaroneck 

Hi Dan, 

I hope all is well. At present, the Town does not plan use the ARPA funds for premium 

pay. 

-Lindsey 

New Castle 

New Castle is not using it for premium pay  
 
We have water projects that we have identified for these funds- 
 

Elmsford 
 No, but Interested in responses when collected  

Mount Kisco 

Dan, 

The Village/Town of Mount Kisco has not used ARPA funds to provide premium pay to essential 

workers/first responders nor does it plan to use ARPA funds for this purpose. 

Thanks, 

Ed 

Edward W. Brancati 

Village Manager 

Larchmont 
 
Dan the man….. nope all funds will be used for sanitary sewer repairs. 

-Justin 

Buchanan 

Hello Dan, 

I hope you are doing well. 

In response to your question the Village of Buchanan is using the funds to cover the cost of wastewater 

infrastructure. 


